
Carrollwood Civic Association
Carrollwood Recreation District
3515 McFarland Road
Tampa, Florida 33618
www.originalcarrollwood.com
www.originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
TAMPA FL

PERMIT #1741

Notice of Board Meetings 
CCA: Monday, December 14, 2015, at 7 p.m.

CRD Executive Meeting: Monday, December 14, 2015, at 6 p.m. 

CRD Monthly Meeting: Monday, December 14, 2015, at 6:30 p.m. 
Carrollwood Rec Center - 3515 McFarland Road  •  Residents welcome to attend

CCA 
Elections  

December 14  
Ballot on  
Page 16

Julie Brantley,  
Brian Brantley,  
Robert Potter,  

Dan Good,  
Chip Johannes,  
Shari Johannes.

See Pages 14 and 19

December Rec Center 
Office Hours  

for Luminaria Sales 
Monday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Tuesday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Wednesday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Thursday: 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. (or while supplies last)

December 2015
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11125 N. Dale Mabry Highway

A consignment shop for women
of all ages and all sizes

Mon-Fri 10am-6pm • Sat 10am-5pm

Linda G. Roberts 
P.A., GRI, CRS

813.908.8500

tampafloridamoves.com

Call For a FREE  Sales Analysis of Your Home!

“Original Carrollwood Resident”

Selling the 
Greater 

Tampa Bay 
Area for 
28 Years

The Power Is On!

ER#13012456

Full Service Since 1999 • Big Jobs & Small! 

We’ll Beat Any Written Estimate for 33618

• Great References 
GFI Receptacles - Indoor/Outdoor Lighting - Stand-By Generators
Insurance Inspections -  

961.8406813

Residential - Commercial - Licensed - Bonded - Insured

Dean VanLengen
Master Electrician

Mention the Caroler & Get 10% off Your Next Service Call!

 
 
 
 
 

  
  

www.mandmtreeservicetampa.com

MIKE MACHADO
813/885-5103  Cell: 813/966-1638

100% SATISFACTION GUARANTEED

• Replacements

• New Construction

• Energy Efficient Windows

• Hurricane Resistant 

Windows

•

• Patio Doors

• French Doors

• Sliding Doors

 Entry Doors

CALL TODAY! 813.626.7676
6025 NORTH HIGHWAY 301 • TAMPA, FLORIDA 33610

www.carrollwoodwindow-door.com

9725 Tiffany Oaks Lane, Tampa, Florida 33612

813.935.6635  fax: 813.915.1288

jacklambforschoolboard.com

Re-elect a Respected Advocate for Our Children
Former Teacher & Administrator

School Board Member Since 2000

FSBA Legislative Liaison

Political advertisement paid for and approved by John R. 
“Jack” Lamb. candidate for Hillsborough County School 

Board member, District 3
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by Jim Powell, CCA President

What a great Halloween parade we had this year! We 

estimate 400 were in attendance, and we saw some 

amazing costumes. Please check out Kendra York’s article 

on Page 10   for more details and to see the costume contest 

winners. Special thanks go out to Jackie Lais, Kendra York 

and Neil Norden for making this the best Halloween parade 

event ever! Also, we wish to thank Thornton’s for their great 

donation of Halloween bags filled with candy! 

Our next event will be on Saturday, December 19, where 

we will kick off our annual lighted boat parade from White 

Sands Beach. We will provide pizzas and water at 5:30 

p.m., then start the parade at 6 p.m. Bring your lighted 

boats out to White Sands Beach and join us. Then, we have 

the luminarias on December 24, Christmas Eve. Please see 

the announcement on the cover for the times to get your 

luminarias from the Boy Scouts. They will be managing 

that process for us again this year thanks to Neil Norden! 

Our last event of the year will be the annual fireworks 

display at White Sands Beach on New Year’s eve at 9 p.m. 

Please see Jackie Lais’ article on Page 16  for more details 

on this amazing show. We hope you enjoy a wonderful 

Holiday Season with your family and come out to join the 

Community at these outstanding events!

Help Make The Caroler 
Colorful! 
by Roxanne Clapp, Editor

Don't you just love the color cover! I would like to do this 

every month, and have been wanting to for a long time. I 

would also like to keep the advertising costs down so OC 

residents have an affordable place to market their wears to 

their neighbors. These two things are mutually exclusive! 

Unfortunately, the cost is substantially more to print in 

color rather than black and white. We haven't raised the 

advertising rates since I began as editor. That was over 

three years ago. I know, I can't believe it has been that long 

either. I still feel new.  

Maybe some of you reading this would like to help bring 

this newsletter in to its colorful maturity? Currently, I am 

seeking color sponsors each month to help with the cost 

of printing this newsletter in color. Sponsorships include 

front cover mention, inside mention, and a color full 

page ad; cost is $500/month. See other color advertising 

options on Page 8.
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by Mark Snellgrove, CRD President

The CRD Board decided at the November meeting 

to re-key the lock on the tennis 

court gate. So, if you are a tennis 

player, please stop by the Rec Center to 

purchase your new key. We re-key the boat ramp lock at 

White Sands Beach every two years, so the tennis courts 

are long overdue. Our records indicate it has been 15 years 

since the tennis court gate has been re-keyed, so it's time. 

All of the neighborhood keys are high security to prevent 

duplication.

The Board discussed how to best utilize the $20,254.54 

left over from last years budget. The consensus was to 

focus on some needed repairs at White Sands Beach. 

The wall next to the volleyball court is falling down and 

a support beam under the water pavilion appears to need 

repair.

The CRD will work with the CCA to extend office hours for 

luminaria sales, so be sure and get your candles and bags 

sooner rather than later. If you plan to be out of town, ask 

a neighbor to set yours out and light them. This is a great 

security measure.

Warmest wishes from the CRD Board for a Happy Holiday 

Season.

Carrollwood Rec Center
December Office Hours 

for Luminaria Sales 
Monday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Tuesday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Wednesday: 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Thursday: 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. (or while supplies last)

Want the Boy Scouts to set up the luminarias for you? 
Tthe final day to order that service is December 22. 

3515 McFarland Road • Tampa, Florida 33618

Wishing you all the 
merriest of times this 

holiday season!  
Roxanne Clapp, Editor
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Make a Donation to Maintain Lake Carroll

LAKE FUND DONATION  			   Amount: ____________

Name: _________________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________

Phone: _________________________________________________

Residents! Help keep Lake Carroll clean and safe. Financial contributions are needed from everyone. Funds are 

used to offset expenses for vigorous water sampling and testing, and other lake maintenance and monitoring needs. 

Contributors are greatly appreciated and will be acknowledged in The Caroler.  

Make funds payable to: Carrollwood Civic Association, 3515 McFarland Rd., Tampa, FL 33618.

Please include this form OR donate through PayPal on the OC website:  www.originalcarrollwood.com

Thank      
   You 
for your generous 
Lake Donations! 

•	 The VanWingerden family
•	 Art Fuxan
•	 Dushan and Mary Martinasek

Boat Parade  
& Pizza Party

December 19!
Come on down to 

White Sands 

Beach, bring your 

beach chairs, 

and enjoy the 

evening! Pizza 

and water at 

5:30 p.m. Boat 

Parade starts at 

6 p.m. 
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Make a Donation to Maintain Lake Carroll and 
Name Your Own Carp!

Residents! Help keep Lake Carroll clean and safe. Financial contributions 
are needed from everyone. Funds are used to offset expenses for vigorous 

water sampling and testing, and other lake maintenance and monitoring 
needs.

Contributors are greatly appreciated and will be acknowledged  
in The Caroler.  Make funds payable to: Carrollwood Civic 

Association, 3515 McFarland Rd., Tampa, FL 33618.

Please include this form OR donate through PayPal on the 
OC website:  www.originalcarrollwood.com

LAKE FUND DONATION  Amount: ___________________

Name: ____________________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________________

Phone: _________________ Your carp’s name: __________________________

Boat Parade and 
Pizza Party 
December 21! 

Come on down to White Sands and enjoy the 
evening!  Bring your beach chairs and 
enjoy the evening. Boat Parade 
will be starting at 6 p.m. 
Pizzas and drinks will 
arrive around 5:30 p.m.  
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12015 Orange Grove Drive      Tampa, Florida 33618

(813) 961-3087     info@corbettprep.com

www.corbettprep.com

Highly trained & skilled teachers
Brain-based teaching strategies
Focus on team sports
Visual & performing arts 

Admissions Open House
Tuesday, January 12 at 8:30 a.m.
Tuesday, February 23 at 8:30 a.m.

or call today to schedule a personal tour!

An Extraordinary Education with
Excellence and Excitement!
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Carrollwood Civic Association
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President	 Jim Powell 	 932.4884
	 JPowell@originalcarrollwood.com
Vice President & Long Range Planning
	 Mark Tempest	  935.0540
	 MarkTempest@originalcarrollwood.com
Treasurer	 Jamie Sheer	 932.7825 
	 JamieSheer@originalcarrollwood.com
Secretary/Legal	 Mike Hancock 	 915.1110
	 MikeHancock@originalcarrollwood.com

COMMITTEES
Crime Watch	 Brian Hughes	 231.3555
	 BrianHughes@originalcarrollwood.com
Lake Carroll	 Bryan Huls 	 930.0044
    	 BryanHuls@originalcarrollwood.com
Newcomers 	 Jim Blanco 	 930.2420
	 Jim Blanco@originalcarrollwood.com
Social & Events 	 Kendra York 	 625.1109
	 KendraYork@originalcarrollwood.com
	 Neil Norden 	 679.4022
	 NeilNorden@originalcarrollwood.com
Standards Enforcement	 Amy Cariello  	
	 AmyCariello@originalcarrollwood.com
Construction & Dock	 Jimbo Woodroffe 	 549.9425
   Permitting 	 JimboWoodroffe@originalcarrollwood.com
Special Events 	 Jackie Lais 	 376.9767
	 JackieLais@originalcarrollwood.com
Member at Large	 Bryan Yarborough 	 240.0006
  	 BryanYarborough@originalcarrollwood.com

Carrollwood Recreation District
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

President	 Mark Snellgrove 	 265.2828
	 MarkSnellgrove@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Vice President/ 	 Mickey Jaap 	 765.1161
  Rec Center/Tennis Courts	MickeyJaap@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Treasurer 	 Ryan Maas 	 931.1815
	 RyanMaas@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Secretary	 Joe Costa 	 932.4269
	 JoeCosta@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

COMMITTEES
Community Development	 Michael Carelli 	 784.4860
  	 MichaelCarelli@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Grounds 	 Bill Lais 	 936.7673
	 BillLais@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
OC Park 	 Paul Siddall 	 932.9584
	 PaulSiddall@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
Scotty Cooper Park 	 David O’Donnell 	 936.9737
	 DavidODonnell@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com
White Sands Beach 	 Kevin Shidler 	 931.1662
	 KevinShidler@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com

Carrollwood Recreation Center
3515 McFarland Road; Tampa, FL 33618

932.1257  Fax: 935.9057   Office Hrs: 3:30 p.m. 6:30 p.m. (M-F)
office@originalcarrollwoodCRD.com 

The Caroler
RoxC LLC • Roxanne Clapp • 26504 Whirlaway Terrace; Wesley 

Chapel, FL 33544  Ph: 991.1860   Email: Rox@rox-c.com  

Hillsborough County Sheriff’s Office
Deputy Jeff Carson, Community Resource Deputy 247.0330

to report a non-emergency

Contact us or come by the office.

Jim Blanco, Newcomer Chairman  
813.930.2420 
jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Office Manager
813.932.1257
office@originalcarrollwood.com

 Here’s the information we need:

Last name: ____________________________________
First name(s): __________________________________
Phone number: ________________________________
Address: ______________________________________

Email: ________________________________________
You can email your information also! 

Send to jimblanco@originalcarrollwood.com

Thanks for your help.

Help keep our 
Resident 
Directory 

UP-TO-DATE

Advertisers are invited to join The Caroler!
Monthly ad rates:

1/8 page - B&W $45 | Color $80
1/4 page  - B&W $75 | Color $120

1/2 page  - B&W $140 | Color $220
Full page  - B&W $225 | Color $350

Inside Front or Back Cover  - B&W $250 | Color $390
Back Cover  - B&W $275 | Color $425

Color Sponsor: $500 (includes full pg color ad, cover mention, and inside mention)

Classified $20 - 20 words

Deadline is the 14th monthly
We reach 925 homes and other VIPs each month.

Published monthly since 1960, The Caroler is powerful!

Contact: Roxanne Clapp • Rox@rox-c.com • 813-991-1860

You are invited!



T H E  C A R O L E R 	   -    A  T R A D I T I O N  S I N C E  1 9 6 0    -    O R I G I N A L C A R R O L LW O O D . C O M 	 9 	

COMPLETE LAWN CARE and full array of handyman 

services. Storm cleanup. Hauling. Pressure washing.  

Chuck Kim (OC homeowner). 813-352-1382.
___________________________________________

NANNY – loving and nurturing infant caregiver, retired 

teacher, OC resident, professionally certified in both 

elementary education and early childhood education. DCF 

certified. Shannon 813-928-8347 
___________________________________________

ADD YOUR CLASSIFIED NEXT MONTH - $20 for 25 words. 

Deadline is the 14th of each month. Email Rox@rox-c.com

CLASSIFIED ADS

PIRATE PARTY 2016 

Pirate party! Saturday, March 5, 2016, save the date! 
Pull out your pirate gear, your eyepatchs, your 

scarves, your beads! We are  going to have 
a great time! 

Grrrrrrrr!   
    Jackie Lais and Kendra York
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The weather 
was mild and 
the fact that 
it was on 
a Saturday 
night let 
the goblins 
stay up late. 
The judges 
really had 
some to tough 
decisions 
this year. 

Everyone this year was so creative and brought their "A 
" game for their costumes. We had some of the hardest 
decisions we've ever had to make in our costume 
contest. We wish we could've given everyone a prize. 
They certainly all deserved them! Next year, we will set 
up a judges station and have everyone show up that 
wishes to participate in our contest 30 minutes early 
so everyone has the opportunity to show off their hard 
work. 

Once again, Thorton's made a strong appearance with 
handing out candy bags to all our children. They are on 
the corner of Gunn Highway and Linebaugh Avernue. 
Thorton's always gives Carrollwood generous donations 
. Thank you to our local police officers for coming out to 
support us and making sure we were all safe. Thanks to 
my partners in crime Jackie Lais and Neil Norton, and 
to our judges Amy Cariello, Laurie Woodroffe and Jackie 
Lais. 

Stay Spooky!
Kendra York

Riker Vanarsdall 
70's Money Man

Dylan Vargo 
#JimmyFallon

Miles Kirby 
Superman

Mackenzie Sidell 
Queen of Hearts

Elizabeth & Cecila 
Wyland 
Ducks in  the Pond

Taylor Family 
Hot Air Balloon Rides

Webster Family 
Caveman family

Dagget Family 
Under the Sea

Pasley Family 
Earth Vadar and Yoda

HALLOWEEN 2015 WAS A  
HUGE SUCCESS! by Kendra York

The SpookiestS 

SPOOKIEST FAMILY   
1st Place 
Taylor Family-Hot Air Balloon Rides
2nd runner up 
Webster Family-Caveman family                 
3rd  runner-up 
Dagget Family-Under  the Sea

SPOOKIEST BOYS   
Riker Vanarsdall-70's Money Man
Dylan Vargo-#JimmyFallon

SPOOKIEST GIRLS    
Mackenzie Sidell-Queen of Hearts
Elizabeth & Cecila Wyland-Ducks in  the Pond

SPOOKIEST DOG     
Pasley Family-Earth Vadar and Yoda

SPOOKIEST BABY    
Miles Kirby-Superman
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Do you struggle with questions on how to help your  
loved one through their journey with dementia? 
AJ Cipperly, regional director of program development with Validus Senior Living, 
will share techniques on how you can help those you care about most manage their 
daily challenges and live more successfully with dementia. 
Learn specific ways to support your loved one’s changing abilities. Supportive 
communication, your personal approach and making a connection are crucial in a 
positive approach to care. 

A Validus Senior Living Community  

Call to schedule a tour!   
5130 Kelly Road  |  Tampa, FL 33615

(1 mile west of the Veterans Expressway 
 off W. Hillsborough Ave.)

InspiredLivingTampa.com 

AJ Cipperly
Validus Senior Living

Light refreshments  •  Exclusive tours  •  Companion care and activity provided

P e r s o n a l i z e d  M e m o r y  C a r e

Wednesday, December 16  •  2 - 3:30 pm
Please RSVP  (813) 642-6022

caregiver support groups

Assisted Living Facility Lic. #12689

Inspired Living resident Margaret  
with her daughter, Diana.

Get inspired by our residents on
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OC REAL ESTATE 
SELLING YOUR HOME 101
YOU CAN BUY AND SELL REAL ESTATE DURING THE 
HOLIDAYS

by Wayne Wilson, Realtor & Original 
Carrollwood Resident 

It's common knowledge that most 
people are advised to get their home 
on the real estate market in late spring 
or early summer as that is 'real estate 
season.' While the majority of homes do sell in the spring 
and summer, listing your home or looking for a home 
during the holidays or in the winter is not as taboo as 
some would lead you to believe. There are actual benefits 
to listing or looking for a home during the holidays, and 
if you've missed out on the real estate scramble of the 
spring and summer, starting a home search or listing your 
home now might just be in your best interest. Here are 
some of the top reasons why you shouldn't avoid listing 
your home, or looking for a home, during the holidays.

Many would lead you to believe that the real estate 
market comes to a complete stand still during the 
holidays or in the winter, but that's not the case. Every 
State's real estate market is thriving year-round, and that 
even includes during the holiday season. Serious buyers 
never stop looking; they need something and they're not 
willing to wait for the spring or summer. 

Many people with school-age children want to wait to buy 
a new home when their kids are not in school, but the 
reality is that a family or anyone looking for a new home 
can move at any time of the year. For those that live in a 
mild climate, moving in November or December is just as 
easy as moving in May or June

Despite the fact that inventory will be lower in the fall and 
winter, people still list their homes, especially if they are 
serious sellers. While the market is slower, it also is less 
competitive in terms of other buyers looking for homes. 
It's likely the fall and winter won't create scenarios of 
multiple, high dollar offers on one property; buyers and 
sellers alike will have more opportunities to actually think 
about offers.

You'll see a lot of articles on how to spruce up a home 
to ready it for the real estate market, and while the 
tips are definitely valuable, it's not a secret that many 
people decorate their homes over the holidays. There's 
something warm and inviting about a decorated home, or 
a home that feels cozy, and people who list their homes 
in the fall and winter can take advantage of a fireplace or 
wood stove to make a room more inviting. 

If your property doesn't have a fireplace or wood stove, 
you can use candles and other things to make the home 
smell inviting to buyers. While it may seem cumbersome 
to sell a property during the holidays or in the winter, you 
do have some ways to play up the season. And if you are 
truly set on avoiding the holidays, you can always put it 
on the market the first of January, when the chaos of the 
holidays is over.

Current OC Listings  
as of Caroler deadline:

10606 Coquita Ln	 1,657 sq ft	 $   265,000 
11745 Lipsey Road	 2,894 sq ft	 $   349,900 
10909 Orange Grove Dr	1,546 sq ft	 $   259,900 
3410 Valencia Road	 2,447 sq ft 	 $   379,000

______________________________

Carrollwood Wrecks  
Tennis Team 

The last home match for The Carrollwood Wrecks 
Tennis Team is Wednesday, December 9, at 9 a.m. All 
resident tennis players need to be aware that whenever 
the Wrecks host a visiting team, all four courts at the Rec 
Center will be in use. The season schedule is posted on 
the Rec Center bulletin board. 

(Continued on Page 18)
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TRAVEL IMPRESSIONS
Skiing this side of the Alps:  
Good, Better, Best!
by Claire A. Modarelli
Cruise and Europe Specialist 
& Original Carrollwood Resident

"Sweater weather" have you thinking you'd like to trade 
your water skis for snow skis? 

There are options for whatever age, skill level and 
budget category you inhabit.  Former USF President 
John Lott Brown (who lived on McFarland Road) took up 
the sport at age 50.  He introduced me to Winter Park, 
Colorado, figuring if their famous school (Nationall Sports 
Center for the Disabled) could teach the handicapped to 
ski, well...  

Closest to home is Beech Mountain, NC, a convenient 
10.5 hour drive from Tampa.  Very family-oriented, the 
slopes are welcoming and less intimidating than peaks to 
the north and west.  OC resident, Erika Freifeld, suggests 
this area for an intro to skiing.  Laid back with southern 
hospitality, designer gear and couture are rarely seen in 
unpretentious Beech Mountain.  Man-made snow is the 
norm, however.

For the not-so-novice, Vermont is a ski destination 
worth its powder.  Imagine a post card setting of Swiss 
chalets nestled into sugar-coated pines, and you could put 
the stamp on Stowe, VT, home of the Trapp Family Lodge.  
Stowe offers excellent snow conditions from November 
through March.  Foodies who prefer creative cuisine to 
downhill thrills can find a staggering array of taste treats 
such as Swiss fondue, cheddar fritters and maple syrup 
apps, desserts and even craft ales; only one hour from 
Burlington Airport with a stop at Ben and Jerry's en route.

Taking your game a notch higher - to 9,000 ft.+ altitude 
- the Rockies deserve the recognition as Skiers' Paradise.  
Distance from a main airport served by Tampa flights:  
Salt Lake's Park City, Utah, and Denver's Winter Park are 
all driveable in less than two hours from baggage claim.  

Winter Park is "Main Street, USA" - charming pubs, more 
condo-type accommodations than high-priced resorts 
found in Vail or Aspen.  And Coca-Cola opened a new 
tubing park  there for the snowboard-reluctant.

Feel the crunch of snow under your feet and winter's 
kiss on your cheeks.  Then return to the Palm trees of 
Lake Carroll Way.  No better apres-ski for me! 
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SHARE YOUR STORY
Want to share more or know someone that deserves to be 

highlighted in a future issue of The Caroler? Let us know! Send 
information to the editor, Roxanne Clapp at Rox@rox-c.com 
or mail to: 26504 Whirlaway Terr., Wesley Chapel, FL 33544

Four years ago, three families on North Schefflera 
Road began a tradition of lighting up their street during 
the holiday season.  It all started when Dan Good, Robert 
Potter, and Brian and Julie Brantley decided to string lights 
across Schefflera Road between the Good/Potter and 
Brantley houses. Upon seeing these efforts, their neighbor, 
Chip Johannes, was impressed.  He recruited Dan to help 
the Johannes family string lights across Schefflera in front 
of the Johannes house.  Then Chip and Dan had the idea 
of stringing the lights all the way up and down the street 
between their houses.  Dan, Chip, and Brian Brantley took 
up the task.  The first year was a struggle.  The guys had 
to get up high enough in the trees to hang the lights, and 
they had to figure out how to plug them all in. Adding to 
the difficulty was the realization that the lights could not 
hang lower than the height of the garbage trucks because 
the garbage trucks had to be able to pass under them.  
Dan woke up at 5 a.m. the first morning to befriend our 
garbage truck drivers and to make sure the trucks did not 
hit the lights.  There were many retries in order to get the 
lights to hang high enough across the street.  That year, the 
lights went from the Good/Potter and Brantley houses to 
the Johannes house.

The next year, the guys decided to string the lights up 
and down the entire length of North Schefflera.  So more 
lights, more work, and more power was needed.  Dan 
and Robert Potter added speakers in their trees to play 
Christmas music, and Dan hung candy canes on the trees 
along the street.  

Each year, the Good/Potter, Brantley, and Johannes 
families have added more lights and decorations to their 
yards to make for a more spectacular showing.  Other 
Schefflera neighbors also put out beautiful light displays 
and decorations in their yards each year.  In the third year, 
the Brantleys and Good/Potters added a lighted peacock 
between the Brantley and Good/Potter houses.  This 
was particularly special because it is the symbol of our 
neighborhood, and the families hope to add more of them!

Last year, Dan and Robert Potter purchased a projector to 
project a 3D image of Santa Claus onto the window of their 
garage.  It looks like Santa is really there, putting presents 
under the tree and waving hello. The Brantleys also 
donated an old headboard to the Schefflera decorations.  
Shari Johannes and Julie Brantley created a "Merry 
Christmas from your friends on Schefflera" sign out of the 
headboard, which was featured in last year's display.  All 
three families love Christmas in Carrollwood, and they 
especially enjoy the Carrollwood luminary tradition.  They 
love sitting out in front of the Brantley house at a fire pit 
and watching the carolers drive by in their lighted vehicles.  
These families hope to continue their street decorating 
tradition for many years to come and to keep adding new 
surprises every year!

DECORATING SCHEFFLERA
by Shari Johannes

See more photos on Page 19
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Tickets On Sale Now! 
Buy Online at www.FloridaOrchestra.org 

727.892.3337 or 1.800.662.7286

Concerts in Tampa, St. Pete & Clearwater

Stuart Malina, 
Principal  Guest Conductor

© 
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Tampa Bay Times Masterworks 
Handel’s Messiah 
Dec 4 - 6  

Raymond James Pops 
Holiday Pops 
Dec 11 - 13 - Matinee Added! 

Coffee Concerts 
Old World Christmas 
Dec 16 & 17 

Tampa Bay Times Masterworks 
New Year’s Waltz 
Jan 8 - 10 

Raymond James Pops 
The Fabulous Forties 
Jan 15 - 17

TFO-The-Caroler-Dec.indd   1 11/5/2015   12:23:38 PM
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2016 CCA Election Ballot
Carrollwood Civic Association

Election to the CCA Board of Directors 
Nominations by the CCA Nominations Committee

Instructions: Check five (5) candidates from the list to the right. 
Ballots will be cast at the meeting by members of the Carrollwood 
Civic Association at the Original Carrollwood Rec Center, 3515 
McFarland Road, on Monday, December 14, 2015.  
Voting hour is 7 p.m. - 8 p.m. 

Election Day: 
Monday, December 14, 2015 
7 p.m. - 8 p.m.

CANDIDATES:

p Jim Powell

p Mark Tempest

p Jackie Lais

p Amy Cariello

p Jimbo Woodroffe

New Year's Eve 
Fireworks
9 p.m. • Dec 31, 2015
White Sands Beach

Bring your blankets, chairs, and 
your picnic supplies and enjoy 
the wonderful fireworks display! 
Popcorn will be provided by 
Bryan Yarborough from the  
CCA board.

Due to limited beach area, the parking lot will be closed. No cars 
are allowed to park, with the exception of handicap vehicles. 
Please walk if you can, due to the very limited parking available. 

Contact Jackie Lais, CCA Special Events with questions.  
jackie@originalcarrollwood.com

NOTE:  
The boat ramp will close 
at 5 p.m. December 31. 

NO GLASS, SPARKLERS, OR FIREWORKS 
MAY BE BROUGHT TO, OR USED, AT 

THIS EVENT DUE TO INSURANCE 
RESTRICTIONS AND SAFETY.
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www.bigactivities.com

Puzzle of the Month BRAIN TEASER

Email the Editor at Rox@rox-c.com before 
December 14 with your answers. All that 
reply will have their name, along with 
the solution, posted in the January 
issue of The Caroler! 

CONGRATULATIONS!  
Thank you for submitting answers 

to the November puzzle! 
Curtis Moreau

Bill Koehler
Tom Shea 

Charlie and Kent Ross
Nilla Leto

Doug Norton
Jody Weber

ANSWERS TO LAST MONTH'S 
THANKSGIVING WORD SCRAMBLE

Unscrambling the letters revealed 
these Thanksgiving words.

1. ebsvaleget	 ___________________
2. sccresawor	 ___________________ 
3. tbouyn	  ___________________
4. antuum	 ___________________
5. iymlaf	 ___________________
6. dpeara	 ___________________
7. aasdl		 ___________________
8. rlocnastks	 ___________________
9. ersedst	 ___________________
10. fuftsgin	  ___________________       

vegetables
scarecrows
bounty
autumn
family
parade
salad
cornstalks
dessert
stuffing

Santa always leaves plans for his elves to determine the 
order in which the reindeer will pull his sleigh. This year, 
for the European leg of his journey, his elves are working to 
the following schedule, that will form a single line of nine 
reindeer:

Comet behind Rudolph, Prancer and Cupid. Blitzen behind 
Cupid and in front of Donner, Vixen and Dancer. Cupid in 
front of Comet, Blitzen and Vixen. 
Donner behind Vixen, Dasher and 
Prancer. Rudolph behind Prancer 
and in front of Donner, Dancer and 
Dasher. Vixen in front of Dancer 
and Comet. Dancer behind Donner, 
Rudolph and Blitzen. Prancer in 
front of Cupid, Donner and Blitzen. 
Dasher behind Prancer and in front 
of Vixen, Dancer and Blitzen. Donner 
behind Comet and Cupid. Cupid 
in front of Rudolph and Dancer. 
Vixen behind Rudolph, Prancer and 
Dasher.

Can you help the elves work out 
the order of the reindeer? 

Come by and cheer on your team!  Also, subs are always 
needed; so women who are interested in casual, fun 
tennis are urged to call Mary Hicks at 935-3920 or Keen 
O'Sullivan at 932-1843. 

______________________________

YOU’RE INVITED!  
OC BRIDGE CLUB

The OC Bridge Club meets the 
second and fourth Friday. Game 
starts at 9:30 a.m. at the Rec 
Center.  There is no charge to 
play, but your RSVP is required. 

To RSVP or for more information, call Michele Shahnasarian at  
931-4356, or Dorothy Miller at 932-9819.  Join us!

______________________________

Hillsborough County  
Democratic Women’s Club

A holiday social will be the highlight of the meeting of 
Hillsborough County Democratic Women's Club when 
members gather Monday evening at 6 p.m. on December 
7 at Village Inn on N. Dale Mabry Highway at Humphrey. 
Those who attend may bring a gift of ten dollars or less 
if they want to exchange with someone. Also, members 
are asked to bring some school supplies or books to be 
distributed to students at Miles Elementary School. In 
addition, there is a request for non-perishable foods to be 
donated to Metropolitan Ministries. For further information 
call Lula Dovi at 813-932-6944. 

(Continued from Page 16)
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We are honored to be selected and featured in the Caroler for December! See the story, Decorating Schefflera, on Page 14.

•	Address of nominated yard
•	Reason for nomination
•	Your name
•	Your phone number
•	Your email address

 
Email your nomination to  
YardoftheMonth@OriginalCarrollwood.com.  
Nominations can also be made at the Community Center, 
in person at Board Meetings or by visiting  
www.OriginalCarrollwood.com

NOMINATE A YARD!

If possible, please include a photo of 
the yard with your nomination.   
Thank you!

 YardoftheMonth@originalcarrol lwood.com

Have you decorated yet?
 The winner of the Christmas  

decorating competition will be  
announced in the January issue of  
The Caroler. Nominations are currently  
being accepted. The winner needs  
to be submitted to The Caroler by  
December 14, so get those  
lights up and/or nominate your  
favorite home for the holidays.

Robert Potter and Dan Good
3612 Schefflera Road

 Shari & Chip Johannes
3603 Schefflera

View of Schefflera from Good/Potter residence
Katherine Potter

10420 Butia (corner of Schefflera and Butia)

Schefflera Road
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